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President’s Message – September 2013 
 
Fall is here and the National Championship ride is this month 

in Idaho.  How many Quicksilver members plan to attend?  Let us 
know so we can cheer you on from home.  I sure wish I was going 
to ride.   

Our August meeting was held at Harvey Bear County Park.  
This is the park where we will be having our QS Fall Classic on 
October 5

th
.  The day we planned for our meeting was the same 

day there was a big running race at the park.  It worked out fine 
because the foot race was around the flat, paved track.  They 
were not on the trials at all.   

We rode, came back for lunch and then had a short meeting.  
Michael Newburn came and talked with us about Mid-Peninsula 
Regional Open Space plans for the future.  They would like our 
input in deciding what that future will look like.  You can make 
comments at http://imagine.openspace.org.  

We will need lots of volunteers (and riders) for our fall ride.  
There are jobs still available such as vet scribe, P&R, timers, etc.  
If you are able and willing to help, contact ride manager, Peggy 
Davidson (peggety123@yahoo.com) and let her know.   

In September, the Board will select 3 members to be on the 
nomination/election committee.  The by-laws were amended at 
the end of last year which included changes to our process.  The 
new by-law reads, “It shall be the duty of this committee to 
nominate candidates for the offices to be filled.  The report of the 
nominating committee shall be included in the October newsletter.  
Additional nominations from the membership shall be permitted.  
All nominations must be received by the election committee by 
October 30

th
.”  If anyone is interested in being on this committee, 

please contact me (lorioleson@hotmail.com) before September 
10

th
.   
Mark your calendars for another riding/potluck meeting on 

October 19
th
 at Calero County Park. 

 

Lori   

Treasurer's Report—August 2013 
 

Junior Account      $    454.38 
Trails Account      $ 1,073.98 
General Account     $ 4,238.48 
 

Trilby Pederson, Treasurer 

mailto:bigcreekranch@wildblue.net
http://imagine.openspace.org
mailto:peggety123@yahoo.com
mailto:lorioleson@hotmail.com
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Meeting Minutes 
Saturday, August 17, 2013 

Ride and Potluck 
  

  
Attendees 
Julie Suhr, Barbara White, Barbara Granter, Sandy Holder, Hillary Graham, Scott Sansom, Rebecca Silva, Lori 

Oleson, Kathy Brayton, Sheila Kumar, Maya Kumar, Jeanine McCrary, Trilby Pederson, Iylla Reissman 
  

Meeting called to order at 12:52 P.M. by Lori O.  
  

Fall Ride Updates 
Peggy has been hard at work on our ride. Things are going well overall. We have received three entries. 
The ride will stay in Harvey Bear. Maps are being drawn up and will be reviewed. 
A sign-up sheet was passed around for us to notify Peggy if we are willing to ride or volunteer for specific positions. 

Contact Peggy if you were not at the meeting but would like to help or ride! 
Ride fliers were passed around with information on the event for us to post, give to friends, and distribute to riding 

clubs. 
The budget for the ride is $3,600. 
There will be a variety of awards given to riders, including buckles, t-shirts, bags, and other awards the club has. 
  

Announcements 
Barbara McCrary is trying to clean up/update the Quips. She is going to take down old posts unless she is contacted 

and asked to keep the info up. 
The Board has decided to purchase a PA system. The cost for the system is $325. This will be very useful at awards 

banquets, rides, etc. 
The October meeting will be on the 19

th
. It will be another ride meeting/potluck at Calero. We will go over the bylaws 

and review election protocol. Scott proposed a group be put together for those riders who have young horses. This way, 
they can all set a time to go out and give their mounts valuable group experience. 

  

Treasurer’s Report 
Junior account: $454.38 
Trails: $1,073.98 
General: $4,238.48 
  

Guest Speaker: Michael Newburn, Mid-Pen Open Space 
Mike Newburn was kind enough to come speak to the club about the current and future goings-on at Mid-Pen Open 

Space. Below is a brief synopsis of his talk for those who were not able to make it!  
 There are some very exciting things going on at Mid-Peninsula Open Space that will have far-reaching ramifications 

on our use of their parks in the future. Will they continue to follow the same path or pursue different possibilities? There 
is currently a 40-year vision plan that they are conducting. It includes two main categories. First of all, what are the 
resources they are working with? What protected plants and animals exist that should be preserved for future 
generations, for example. They are also conducting wide-spread public outreach in order to figure out what people would 
like to see. There have been lots of calls for opening more space to the public, of course. Some agree that this is 
important, while others believe that it is more important to work on improving and expanding the services and attraction 
that the current open space provides.  

 We, the public, are able to directly communicate with Open Space in order to let them know what we want to see 
and to comment on our experience in their parks. There is a new section on there website for this input. You can also 
sign up on the website to receive updates and news from Open Space regarding this vision plan. They have held a 
number of community advisory committees where individuals (equestrians, bikers, hikers, etc.) can talk about what they 
would like to see. Lori Oleson and Jayne Perryman have attended one of these meetings, and it is very important for 
equestrians to be involved in the future of Mid-Pen Open Space. The recreation aspect of Open Space has been the 
biggest area of input from the public, and the issue of bike-only preserves and horse-only preserves has been a topic of 
discussion.  

      Currently, Mid-Pen Open Space is listening to the public and gauging public interest in certain areas and 
projects. Once they gather enough information and get a general idea as to what the public wants, they will move 
forward with the plan and go from there. All in all, there is some very exciting things happening at Mid-Peninsula Open 
Space, and it is important that we stay updated and involved in their vision plan moving forward.  

  

Meeting adjourned at 1:26 P.M.  
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I am SO stoked! Peekaboo and I just got back from the Cuneo Creek rides put on by REER with Dennis and Joyce 
Sousa ride managers. Yesterday (August 3rd) Boo and I won the 75 mile ride in less than 9 hours riding time and then 
this morning (August 4th) Boo won Best Condition. He is one fabulous horse!! I hope the Karma Kops will forgive a teeny 
bit of bragging but this year we’ve done only three rides, two 50s and the 75, winning all three and Boo getting BC on all 
three. I am so fortunate to have him as a friend and partner. 

 
By Diane Trefethen 

Members' News Notes 

Horse Obituary 
 

Trilby's horse, Clay, colicked on August 27th. He was treated but did not get better.  She took him to Steinbeck in 
Gilroy but he did not make it through the surgery.  The vet told her that fatty deposits had strangled the small (I think 
small) intestines and that it happens a lot in horses.  He got that part out but the rest of it was too damaged and would 
not hold stitches.  He was 23 and she was still riding him.  She rode him at our last club meeting a couple of weeks 
ago.  

 

Submitted by Maryben Stover 

Our sympathy for Trilby's loss. 

Mendocino Magic 
 

As some of you may know, my goal is to do a 100 with my friend Peekaboo, aka, French Quarter. I did a 100 once, 
in 1990. Boo has never done one. This year we first did two, separate 50s, then a 75, and this last weekend we 
completed two 50s at Mendocino Magic, finishing 3rd on Saturday and 2nd on Sunday. Peekaboo looked great and I 
survived. So…I am sending in my entry to the Virginia City 100. My wonderful crew, daughters Shari and Tricia and 
grandson Thomas helped keep me focused this last weekend and all want to crew again at Virginia City. Since they are 
all looking forward to the experience, God willing and the creek don't rise, at 5 A.M. on September 21st, Boo and I will 
set off on yet another, new adventure. 

I am blessed to have such an incredible horse and such loving daughters and grandson. I have attached a picture of 
the four of us holding the blanket Peekaboo won at Mendocino Magic for being the Best Condition horse over the Two-
day 100 miles. The one with the impish grin is Tricia. 
 
By Diane Trefethen 

Ride Road Trip 

 

Michele Roush and I decided we would take a road trip each year to a ride we have never done. This year we found 
ourselves at the Santiam Cascade ride at the Sisters Rodeo grounds in Sisters, Oregon. The ride was beautiful! The 
footing was good and views of the Three Sisters mountains made you think "wow, the US is such a great place to live & 
have fun in."  The course was not hilly so you could go at a good speed. It had a lovely natural creek crossing where the 
horses drank & enjoyed the green grass.  The town of Sisters was close by & had a great bakery and dining choices.  It 
was a low key kinda ride with lots of friendly people. We had a good time. I want to go back & ride it again. Next time, I 
am going to remember to bring my phone/camera to take pictures! 
 

By Tracy Hofstrand 

Photo credit: Bill Gore Photo credit: Peggy Davidson 
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Mendocino Magic 

By Heather Reynolds 
 

Emma Orth, (our junior that has been helping us out all summer) and I loaded up the four guys on Friday morning.  
(Jeremy would not be joining us, as he was going to do a big triathlon training weekend with his brother.) Emma and I 
were heading to the Mendocino Magic, 2-day ride.  We took Kings Gold, aka Elvis, and Erebus for the first day 50 and 
Gold Dust Rising, aka Dust, and Most Likley (this is how you really spell his name), aka Mo, for the second day. 

The drive was uneventful in the semi truck, although driving the big truck on the road from Willits to Ft Bragg, (Hwy 
20), was like trying to ride an elephant on a single track.  We got there without any issues. 

After setting up, we checked in and then vetted and pre-rode the day 1 horses.  I would ride Erebus and Emma 
would be on Elvis.  It was very foggy but not cold.  Mendocino is very beautiful, so I was really looking forward to the 
rides over the weekend.  It would also be my first race with Emma, who has been helping us ride all summer. 

After the ride it was just about time for dinner.  We headed over to the potluck, which had way too many great 
choices, and found familiar faces to eat with.  It was great seeing all of my West Coast friends.  

That night I hardly slept, as our crew of horses found a talent in banging buckets on the side of the trailer and 
clanking the high ties around.  At one point one of the dudes even starting rocking the trailer significantly by scratching 
his rear end on the side of the trailer.  Oh well...  

In the morning we got on and headed to the start.  At this ride there are two ways to the start, one was going down 
the hill to the meadow the same way you will come out of the meadow when they let you start, the other was going 
around the back of the meadow and circling around to the start.  We went down the way you come out on day 1 with the 
two seasoned horses.  Erebus and Elvis warmed up like pros.  Both were very well behaved. Looking professional in 
their Easyboot Glue-Ons and Reactor Panel saddles. (There were a lot of people sliding around on the grassy slopes but 
the boots we had did awesome). 

When it was time to start they both trotted smartly down the road and then up 
the first big climb.  It is so nice being on horses that are relaxed.  The day went 
by in a beautifully scenic way.  The fog was heavy in the morning, my ride picture 
from the morning was so thick in fog you could make out my helmet and my 
smile and Erebus' star!  Then the fog lifted to show you spectacular views of the 
ocean below.  Also the forest was amazingly serene in the fog with the redwoods 
and ferns and even some aspen with the sunbeams filtering through the fog.  
Very magestic.  

At vet check one both horses vetted right through and we relaxed at the 
trailer; then, on to loop 2, which had a tremendous climb, in turn giving us more 
stunning views.  The lunch hold came and went.  The ride provided lunch to the 
riders, which is always a relaxing treat as it is one less thing that you, as a rider, 
need to worry about. 

The last loop was super fun.  We were the 2nd and 3rd horse out of the vet 
gate.  We caught up to the front runner shortly after leaving the check.  Then 
there was another really long climb so we took advantage of our horses fresh feel 
and went up the hill rapidly, then for the rest of the loop we flew, passing LD 
riders, 50 mile riders and Ride And Tie Teams.  The horses loved this, although 
Erebus was wondering how they had all gotten ahead of us!  The trail on this 
loop was a single track of twisting, rolling, tight trail—very fun.  I would call out to  
Emma things like, "Watch your head", "Watch your Knees", "Watch your face!"  Very exciting trail. 

At the end of day 1 we were 1st and 2nd.  When we weighed in Emma weighed as much with her tack as I do by 
myself, first thing in the morning!!  We got the horses ready for BC and then showed them.  They both looked great. 

After taking care of the horses and showing for BC we saddled up for round two and pre-rode the day 2 horses.  Mo 
and Dust were very happy to be doing something.  After the ride we headed to town with Emma's mom, Giulia, and 
brother Luca, for some handmade ice cream at the local ice cream shop.  I had, once again, the mushroom ice cream 
that they make.  It is made from a candy cap mushroom and tastes a lot like maple.  

Then it was dinner time and awards.  Erebus ended up with BC but Elvis had only lost BC by 1/2 a point so he won 
the high vet score.  Super day. 

That night I slept much better, as I was now pretty tired.  In the morning we saddled up and took the round-about 
way to the start, and about 5 mins. late to avoid getting Mo excited on his first 50.  Emma was riding Mo as she has been 
riding him a lot this summer and really wanted to ride him. 

Both horses started really nicely and we had yet another great day. This day was warmer and less foggy.  The views 
were even better and the trail was amazing.  Emma and I counted 12 different varieties of wild flowers on this day and 
we only started counting from the second loop onwards. 

Mo was playing a game during the ride that each time we would get to a water bar he would tuck up and hop across; 
this was pretty funny considering we would be walking along, come to one and he would tuck up and hop and then go 

Mendocino  (Continued on page 5) 

Heather on Erebus 
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back to walking. 
On our last loop we let the horses move out a bit and there were a number of small streams so Mo got to jump over 

them and have a great time; it was a game he liked, and even though he can walk across he had way more fun leaping 
at the canter over them.  

At the end of day 2 we came in 10th and 11th.  Pretty cool considering we were just out taking in the scenery and 
hiking a lot of the down hills.  On Mo's final trot out, he trotted out and then cantered back.  I guess he had a good time:) 

Before dinner we took Roo, Merlin and Shasta (the Orth's dog) down to the pond for some fun.  Roo and Luca went 
swimming while Shasta ran at top speed around the pond, falling in sometimes as she went.  It was a super fun time.  
Roo was having a blast with his water Frisbee, too. 

The final dinner was fun saying 'bye to everyone.  Emma and I had a really fun time.  If you get the chance to do the 
Mendocino Ride I would recommend it to anyone.  It is very well run, well marked, beautiful, great food and great prizes. 

The last night there was also a fire with a lot of story telling.  That was fun as it was like the old endurance rides I 
remember as a junior. 

Monday we drove home, stopping at Starbucks, of course.  When we got home all four of the horses rolled and then 
took off.  They all looked great. 

Hope to see you at the Quicksilver ride at Harvey Bear on Oct 5th. 

Mendocino  (Continued from page 4) 

From the Rim Fire Front 
 

The fire started one ridge over from us in Buck 
Meadows.  We evacuated our horses and cats 
Monday evening without any advanced warning as 
the fire came roaring out of the Tuolumne River 
gorge towards us in 45 minutes. It was stunning.  
We couldn't leave via Hwy 120 as it was already 
closed and the guard rails were burning on both 
sides of Buck Meadows.  We escaped through the 
forest. 
 Only residents are allowed back at the moment 
because the fire is active to the east of us and 
trying to work its way around the ridge and back to 
us again. You've done this....air quality is 
hazardous. 
 

From Alex North in an e-mail to the Quips editor 

 

 If you want to add what I consider to be a 5-star ride to your bucket list, Mendocino Magic is  over the top with 
gourmet chefs cooking Saturday and Sunday, and trail marking that only Robert Ribley could do better with his hot pink 
arrows at Wild West ....Mendocino Magic is incredible. Cynthia and Forrest are wonderful hosts with awards and food 
plus a view of the ocean from ride camp; it does not get any better that that.  The footing is remarkable, steep ups and 
downs.  They hosted the Ride 'n' Tie Championship as well and it was fun to see the runners race down the hills I could 
barely walk down; wow they are awesome!  Cynthia has incredible energy and paid tribute to the last 10 riders 
completing the ride, bestowing them with the Sundowner awards.. Really cool. It was great! 
 

Mary Anderson 

                                          American Fire—August 31, 2013 
 

 Hampered by heavy-fueled forests, high winds, and low humidity for several weeks, the American fire near Foresthill, 
California, which started on August 10, 2013 in the American River Ranger District of the Tahoe National Forest, (cause 
under investigation), was declared 100% contained on August 29th, but not before damaging both the Swinging Bridge 
and a smaller footbridge on the Tevis Cup/Western States trail. 
 As soon as safety permits, qualified personnel will inspect the bridges to determine their foundational integrity and 
identify repairs needed before the public can safely use these structures. 
 With the Labor Day Holiday weekend upon us, Forest visitors are urged to comply with area and road closures. 
These closures are in place to protect visitors and fire fighters. The closed roads and areas are unsafe due to several 
factors including: fire-weakened, burned trees that pose a risk of falling; burning holes in the ground from tree roots and 
stumps; and heavy smoke making visibility extremely poor. These areas and roads will continue to be re-evaluated and 

will be re-opened as soon as possible.  Donations toward the Tevis trail and bridge rebuilding efforts can be made here: 

http://www.teviscup.org/how-to-help/how-to-support-the-western-states-trail  

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10201873541064787&set=a.1105811930111.2017905.1371150625&type=1&ref=nf
http://www.teviscup.org/how-to-help/how-to-support-the-western-states-trail
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Classifieds 
 

PRINTING SERVICES  

for Quicksilver club ride managers. Our club now has a color 

duplex printer that is located in the home of Becky and Judith. 

You can do the printing at the cost of 25¢ per page color and 

6¢ per page B&W, if you provide the paper. If you e-mail the 

printable files to Becky, she will do the printing for you at the 

cost of 27¢ per page color and 8¢ per page B&W, including  

the paper. 

E-mail Becky: bghart@garlic.com 

 

 

CENTERED RIDING® LESSONS  
 

Help your horse use him/herself effectively while going  
down the trail.   

Take the stress out of your body and your horse's body.  
Find out how to have a better seat and make your horse  

more comfortable. 

Centered Riding® lessons available with Becky Hart, Level 3 

Centered Riding instructor.  Clinics available upon request.  
 

 408-425-5860 

 

HORSE BOARDING FACILITY  
 

20535 Rome Drive, San Jose, California. 
Stalls: $320.00, pasture $220.00, fed twice a day  

high-quality orchard-alfalfa mix hay  
96' X 48' uncovered outdoor arena. We clean. Shavings available.  1.25 miles 

to entrance to the Quicksilver County Park (3600 acres and 19.2 miles of 
manicured trails). I provide my trailer for use to boarders. My place borders 

Quicksilver Park.  

Trilby – (408) 997-7500 

 

TAX SERVICES   
Specializing in horses.  

 

Trilby - (408) 997-7500 

FOR SALE 
 

Jerry Dowdy in Scotts Valley has 14 saddles from McClellans to Western, Australian and English plus a lot of 

harnesses, bridles, and miscellaneous horse gear for sale in Scotts Valley. If you are interested he will send you a CD 
with pictures of them and also include a list of  tree and seat sizes. All very reasonably priced.  His number is  

 

(831) 335-5587 

 

"TEN FEET TALL, STILL" 

 

My first book, Ten Feet Tall, Still, is out of print, but is now an e-book for 
downloading at Amazon, Barnes and Noble and some other places. One 

Hundred Percent of the proceeds go to the AERC Trails Fund and the  
WSTF Trails Fund. 

 This is shameless advertising, but I believe in the cause.                                                                                
 

Julie Suhr 

WANTED 
 

Endurance rider turned cowgirl looking for Big Horn brown 

Cordura Western saddle. Will purchase outright or will consider 

temporary trade for my Freeform Liberty treeless endurance 

saddle in like-new condition.  
    

Beverley Kane    sensei@horsensei.com    650-868-3379  

FOR SALE 
 

Reactor Panel saddle, VSD Baker Trail model, 18" seat, 13+" tree size. Black. Includes dressage  
girth and endurance kit. Bought new for $3800, hardly used. Priced at $2700.  

 

Call Jeanine at 831-423-4774 or e-mail: jcmccrary@gmail.com 

mailto:bghart@garlic.com
mailto:sensei@horsensei.com
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One of the earliest religious 
disappointments in a young 
girl's life revolves upon her 

unanswered prayer for a horse. 
 

  Phillis Theroux, as quoted in Julie's book 

 

 

FOR SALE 

 

Abetta saddle. Great 
condition. VERY 
COMFORTABLE 
RIDE.  $400 new. 

Make offer. 
 

408-687-5315 

FOR SALE 
 

Pipe corral panels available--extra panels for sale. 
5 rail, 24 feet long w/verticals every 6 feet. 

2 pipe panels w/butterfly clamps. 
 

$175 for both panels OBO 
 

Michelle 
831-427-1533 
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Classifieds 

FOR SALE 
 

25 gallon corner water tank with stand, new condition—$85 
 

Electric portable fence set up with stakes, charger, electric rope & carrying bag. It is ready to go. Used 2 times in great 
condition!   $200 

 

Contact Tracy  Hofstrand  408 391-8912 or email hobie_gal@yahoo.com  

FOR SALE 
 

Ford E350, 1999, 1 Ton Van Conversion for $8,500. 
High Roof and wood cabinets. 

4 Captain Chairs & 2 Bench Seats.  All seats are removable 
for horse camping. 

TV Wiring, Multiple DC Sockets, new AM FM CD. Very clean 
interior, powerful V10 engine and automatic transmission.  It 

gets pretty good freeway mileage and has lots of uphill 
pulling power with a loaded horse trailer.   

Trailer Hitch Connector with wiring and Brake Controller.   
Low miles, Average Only 6,570 mile per year. 

  

        Mileage: 92,000            
Body Style: Passenger Van 

Exterior Color: Green 
Interior Color: Gray 

VIN: 1FMNE31S1XHA87133 
Fuel: Gasoline  Transmission: Automatic 

           Drivetrain: 4x2/2-wheel drive  Doors: 5            

Call David 831-427-3040 
GentlemanRancher@Gmail.com             

FOR SALE 
 

Selling my Lance Camper and downsizing to a smaller rig (only due to the miles on my truck). Camper is in beautiful 
condition - it fits on a long bed truck, has a slide-out.  You won't need to buy the big long extension hitch as it doesn't go 
that far off the back of the truck. Will include my 
hitch in the sale which is slightly longer than an 
average one and works perfectly hauling a horse 
trailer.  There's a photo of it below, hooked to my 
rig.  It has nearly everything that a nice LQ has 
including lots of space with the slide-out. Will 
also include the tie down system, so you'll only 
need to set up your truck to carry the camper.  It 
is a 2006 851 model that is comparable to the 
new model 855S, except made for long bed 
truck. Let me know if any of you are interested at 
all and I can provide more info and photos.  
Asking $16,000. 

 

Peggy Davidson 

831-238-0495    
Peggety123@aol.com                                   

FOR SALE 

 

2004 Morgan 2 Horse Slant Load Bumper Pull Trailer for $2,500. 
Selling for a low price because trailer has kick marks thanks to an untrained horse having  

to be transported in the Bonny Doon fire a few years ago. 
 

Please call David at 831-427-3040  

mailto:hobie_gal@yahoo.com
mailto:Peggety123@aol.com
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FOR SALE 
 

Specialized Euro Lite 
saddle, brown with  

cream sheepskin, seat 
size 16".   $1,000 

 
 

Contact Tracy 408-391-8912 
or hobie_gal@yahoo.com 

 

We are in the Aromas, CA area (95004) near 
Watsonville, Santa Cruz, Gilroy, Monterey, etc..  

 
WANT TO LEASE 

 
Looking for a horse to lease for 

feed and care. 
Open to all ideas; please call or 
email me, let's talk about your 

situation and what I have to 
offer. 

Gelding preferred.  

 
Michelle H.   

831-427-1533 

 
FOR SALE 

 
Extended trailer hitch - for long 
camper that hangs over back of 
truck. Hitch is brand new, sway 

bars are old. $100 OBO. 
 

Judith 408-425-7873 or 
Becky 408-425-5860 

mailto:hobie_gal@yahoo.com
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Humor and BirthdaysHumor and Birthdays  

Happy  September Birthday  Happy  September Birthday    
to our  Quicksilver Members to our  Quicksilver Members   

and Endurance Friendsand Endurance Friends  

Jackie Bumgardner 2 

Becky Hackworth 3 

Libby Bass 3 

Dave Nicholson 4 

Tracy Hofstrand 5 

Kathy Mayeda 8 

Karen Chaton 10 

Miriam Plaggmier* 11 

Sandie Parker-Jones 11 

Pete LeMond 17 

Rick Rashid 19 

Cathy Kauer 20 

Pam Villa 22 

Pat Bush* 26 

Jackie Davidson 26 

 Two 90-year-old women, Rose and Barb had been friends all of their lives. When it was clear that Rose was 
dying, Barb visited her every day.  
  One day Barb said, "Rose, I know the Bible teaches us that there will be horses in heaven and we both love 
to ride, especially doing endurance rides all our lives. Please do me one favor: when you get to Heaven, 
somehow you must let me know if they do any endurance rides in heaven."  
    Rose looked up at Barb from her deathbed and said, "Barb, you've been my best friend for many years. If it's 
at all possible, I'll do this favor for you."  
  Shortly after that, Rose passed on.  
  A few nights later, Barb was awakened from a sound sleep by a blinding flash of white light and a voice 
calling out to her, "Barb, Barb."  
   "Who is it?" asked Barb, sitting up suddenly. "Who is it?'" 
    "Barb -- it's me, Rose."  
    "You're not Rose. Rose just died.'" 
  "I'm telling you, it's me, Rose," insisted the voice.  
   "Rose! Where are you?"  
    "In Heaven," replied Rose. "I have some really good news and a little bad news."  
   "Tell me the good news first," said Barb.  
   "The good news," Rose said, "is that there are the most beautiful Arabian horses here in Heaven and 
endurance riding is regularly done and with a passion.  In fact all of our old buddies who died before us are 
here, too.  Better than that, we're all young again.   Better still, it's always springtime, and it never rains or 
snows.   And best of all, we can ride all we want, and we never get tired"'  
   "That's fantastic," said Barb. "It's beyond my wildest dreams! So what's the bad news?"  
 "You're riding with us Tuesday."  
  

 Life is uncertain - eat dessert first.        
Thanks to Elisabet Hiatt 
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IT’S NEVER TOO LATE TO JOIN THE QUICKSILVER RIDERS!!!!! 
 

FIRST: We need your name    

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

And then your address            

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

And your phone number, Fax, e-mail      

___________________________________________________________________________________________           

   

___________________________________________________________________________________________                                                                                             

 
And then we need your money! Senior membership is $ 25  ___________ 

 
Junior (under 16 years of age) membership is $ 15  ___________ 

 
Family membership is $ 40  ___________ 

    
Total enclosed  $ ______________ 

 
Why join the Quicksilver Endurance Riders? You will have the opportunity to participate in poker rides, 
moonlight rides, endurance rides, trail projects as well as attend monthly meetings, the Christmas party, 
and the annual awards ceremony; saving the best for last, you will meet the best friends you will ever 
have! 
How are our dues spent? Annual Yearbook/Calendar; monthly Newsletter; a representative voice in local 
horse politics; trail maintenance and improvement projects; year-end awards and monthly meetings.  
 
Send your dues, checks made out to:  Quicksilver Endurance Riders, Inc. 
 
Mail to Membership Chairperson:  Maryben Stover 

1299 Sandra Drive 
San Jose, CA 95125-3535 
(408) 265-0839 

 
 
May your and your horse(s) have a  
wonderful year riding together as  
Quicksilver Endurance Riders!!! 

        “Life outside of endurance? I don’t think so.”      

                                                

Dave Rabe  

"Nothing can stop a man with the right mental attitude from achieving his 
goal; nothing on earth can help the man with the wrong mental attitude." 

 

Thomas Jefferson 
 

(Do you think maybe Jefferson was an endurance rider?) 
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Mission Statement of Quicksilver Endurance Riders, Inc. 

 QSER exists to promote the sport of endurance riding by conducting 

endurance rides and advocating for equestrian trails.  It seeks to provide a 
model for the highest standards of sportsmanship and horsemanship 
within the context of this sport. It supports and provides educational 

events and leadership in each of these areas. 

Quicksilver Endurance Riders, Inc. 
P.O. Box 71 

New Almaden, CA 95042 

 


